	Minutes of Naunton Area Residents’ Association [NARA]

	Date: 24th May 2017 

	Apologies: 

Damien Green (Exmouth Street), Maria Thomas (SR, Clare Street),  Brenda Campbell (SR, Francis St), Lucy Dodsworth (Exmouth St)



	Previous Minutes

· Previous Minutes were accepted
	Action

	

	Cake & Consultation
· DS thanked all those involved for a very successful initial event.

· 48 surveys were completed by those who attended.

· 28 non-specific volunteering pledges.

· 5 people paid cash/joined on the day.

· S/O mandates were also taken by those attending

· Total donations achieved on the day:£45.50

· Enquiries/interest received from passers-by who were not part of the catchment area. Karen S raised the issue of extending the catchment area. Rob Willets confirmed that this would need to be addressed at an AGM as it was part of the constitution.

· Summary of survey: 28 were in favour of a noticeboard. 17 were in favour of bee-friendly design. 19 liked the design. 1 was opposed to the design. 5 suggested veg beds. 28 liked the dog bags idea. Controversially 6 requested a bench – 4 requested no bench. The meeting noted that there would definitely not be a bench in consideration of the immediate neighbours.

 
	Catchment Area to be reviewed at next AGM
	

	Funding
Rob Willetts reported on the drafting of two applications for funding. 

(1) A grant of < £300 is available: this could be used to cover set up costs including web-site design, printing etc.

(2) A ‘match funding’ of <£5000 is available for specific projects. An application for £3,600 has been made on the initial costing, which includes the pledged labour (@£12 per hour). The estimate for the necessary Public Liability Insurance (PLI) is £350 per annum. In the short term, if the grant was successful meeting this cost would not be an issue. However, on-going funding would be required.
RW reported on the successful completion of an application by Naunton Swap and Save (contact Alison Crane).

Vikki Willetts asked for clarification of a timeline. None is available at the moment. It may be that NARA is awarded the full request, a % or nothing. The maximum funding we can receive will be based upon what we can be proved to be received. In the case of NARA this is in terms of hours pledged.

Sue Key asked about timescale of PLI. Rob W confirmed that this can be within 24 hours and would therefore only need to be taken out a day before the handover.

	CB liaise with Friends of Pilley Bridge enquire their Liability Insurance situation.

	CB

	Name the Green:
A vote was taken to confirm the name of the proposed garden site, which has previously been referred to as Hermitage Green.

Voting established The Triangle(9), Five Ways (1) Central Park (5) 


	The green is now the “Triangle”
	

	Christmas Meal
JH confirmed 13th December Christmas meal at The Sup and Chow, and will establish pricing.
	Advise Christmas meal pricing and menu.
	JH

	Hermitage Street- update

Discussion took place of a planning application for a property in Hermitage St. and NARA members being made aware of applications in the area.

Although this appeared to generate interest, Karen S pointed out the need for someone to monitor and upload planning applications to the NARA website. The meeting agreed that NARA was only in a position to circulate information at the present.
	Link to planning application to be put on NARA web-site. 
NARA’s role in monitoring planning applications to be a future action.
	JH/DS

	Circulation List

After discussion it was agreed that all email communication would be ‘blind-copied’.

There would be an unsubscribe option available with the next circulation.
	Add an unsubscribe message when circulating next minutes and to amend list accordingly.
	JH

	A.O.B.
Bin Collections are repeatedly late in Langdon Road. This is of particular concern because of the overflow litter it causes and the food-waste being on the street for a prolonged period of time. It was noted that Naunton Cr. Are usually served by a smaller refuse van. Other streets, incl Hermitage St. have similar issues.
Weeds on Pavements 

A question was asked as to what could be done about the weeds on path verges. 

Post Meeting Note
UBICO quad bikes have been spraying the verges in Langdon Road w/c 5th June
Woodland trees:  a resident’s concern was raised by Sue Key that woodland trees were being planted in a garden in Exmouth St. JH recommended the neighbours discuss the implications, although very little may be possible unless foundations are endangered. Contacting Chris Chasive (Tree officer) at the Planning Dept. was suggested as an option.

Yellow lines/Francis St. Louise Inchley expressed concern about the parking issues in Francis Street, especially in the narrow part adjacent to The Triangle. It was noted that Emergency Services had been unable to access a patient due to parked cars, DS requested details from RC
Planting/fundraising: Karen S requested that people may start to gather materials/plants etc. in anticipation of the start. Karen S. & Caz B offered to support anyone who wanted to take the initiative for a fund-raising pop-up event on The Triangle.
Meeting Venue

The committee invited members to suggest new venues for meetings when Sup and Chow may not be available.


	Contact CBC with concerning late bin collections
Contact CBC concerning weed spraying
Relay information to resident.
Supply details of incident to DS

Source alternative venue for meetings
	DS

DS

SK

RC

ALL


Next Meeting Wednesday 5th July 2017 at the Sup & Chow.

